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Welcome to the Bulletin for August.  
 
What a fantastic event!!! Thank you to everyone 
who was involved in our massive 70th Anniversary 
weekend.  Read on.... 
 

Clubnight - AGM 
 
Our next club night will be the AGM. This will be at 
the club rooms on Tuesday 16th October 2012. A 
separate notice of meeting will be sent out soon. 
 
If you have any items that you would like put onto 
the agenda, please advise Jody by 4 September. 
 
 

70 Years Young 
 

With a fantastic turnout at the clubrooms on Friday 
night, 20 odd cars at the car show and a steady 
stream of public wandering through, and then a 
fantastic evening of sharing stories after dinner, 
what more could you ask for at our club’s 70th 
anniversary. 
 
Everyone had a great time, many catching up with 
those who they hadn’t seen for a long time. Our 
oldest member there was Alan Freemen, who 
joined the NZ Sports Car Club (our predecessor) in 
1945. 
 
There really aren’t quite enough words to describe 
the importance and pleasure that comes from 
seeing our club’s impressive history come to life in 
such a vivid way, with the people who were actually 
there to tell the tall tales. 
 
Thank you to everyone who contributed to making 
this such a great event. All of the committee, the 
extra helpers who came on board to help organise. 
Those who contributed to the events, including all 
those who brought their cars down for such a fine 
display, and of course all of you who came along to 
be a part of our history. 
 

Commemorative Products 
 

The Glass Coasters, Polo Shirts and T-Shirts are 
available for sale.  
 

Either contact Jody Seabright direct or you can 
purchase them on Trade Me, where you can use 
your credit cards are accepted. 
 
They have the club’s logo and the 70th Anniversary 
info.  
 
Coasters are $20 for a set of 4. 
Polo shirts are only $25 and T-Shirts $20.  
 

Shelly Bay Sprint 
 

The date for the next Shelly Bay sprint has been 
set as Sunday 30 September. 
 
We already have two entries in and planning is 
progressing well. 
 
We will be needing both volunteers and 
competitors, so make that date in your diary now!! 
 
 
 

Committee 
 Work Home 
President Gordon Diggle 381 2303 9777550 
 Gordon@egglennie.co.nz  
 
Past President  Bernie Keith 022 044 7468 9347468 

 berniekeith@paradise.net.nz 
 
Club Captain Catherine Skinner        021 431 317 
 catherine@skinner.co.nz 
 
Secretary Jody Seabright 021717676 232 7328 
 jody@seabrightmotorsport.co.nz 
 
Treasurer Brian Budd 815 8087 389 8997
 brian@motorsport.org.nz 
 
Executive Ian Jensen 06 3643263 
 iandesign@xtra.co.nz 
 
 Murray O’Neil 021 433867 
 Murray@stirlingprojects.co.nz 
 
 Sam Tuckey 
 samtuckey@hotmail.com 
 
Scrutineer Jon Begely 380 1089 
 jks.euro@clear.net.nz 
 
Web Site www.carclub.co.nz 
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Rally Gisborne 
 

A number of our members were involved in Rally 
Gisborne, but the results were mixed fortunes. 
 
Kylee Smith was in third overall after the first day, 
as she was navigating for Dave Strong. 
Unfortunately an overheating engine sidelined them 
on day two. 
 
Shane Murland finished 7th overall as he continued 
his shakedown for the Silver Fern Rally later this 
year.  
 
Of those doing the first day only, Marty Smith and 
Tony Burrowes finished 14th and 15th overall, with 
Marty second in class and Tony 4th in class. A 
fantastic effort all round. 
 

Pics from the 70th Anniversary 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
More pics are available on our Facebook page, and 
will be uploaded to our web site soon. 

 
 

 

Coming Events - 2012 
 

1-2 Sept V8 Super Tourers Taupo 
2 Sept Clubmans Race Manfeild 
12 Sept Night Trial  
16 Sept Dual Car Sprints Manfeild 
16 Sept Grass Motorkhana Silverstream 
16 Sept Gravel Hillclimb Mini Pikes Peak, 

Wanganui 
23 Sept Intermarque Sprints Manfeild 
30 Sept Seal Sprint Shelly Bay, 

Wellington 
7 Oct Gravel Sprint Waiorongomai Rd, 

Otaki 
14 Oct Gravel Autocross Otaihunga 
21 Oct Seal Sprint Port Rd, Seaview 
22 Oct Seal Motorkhana / 

Autocross 
Trentham, Upper Hutt 

21-28 
Oct 

Targa North Island 

3-4 Nov Dual Car Sprints Manfeild 
4 Nov Seal Hillclimb Admiral Rd, Carterton 
10-11 
Nov 

MG Classic race 
Meeting 

Manfeild 

10-18 
Nov 

Silver Fern Rally North Island 

 


